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From Your President  

 
With the advent of the new 
year, I extend warm wishes 
to all on behalf of W-PHS 
for happiness and good 
health in 2020.  May it be a 
peaceful and productive 
year as we continue our 
work together to preserve, document  and make 
local history. 
 
It gives me great pleasure to welcome Florence 
Doyle as Vice President of our Board of Trustees 
effective January 1.   Elected at our annual meeting 
last November, Florence brings many years of 
executive leadership experience and skills with her, 
along with a contagious enthusiasm for the tasks at 
hand.  Please join me in extending a warm welcome 
to Florence as she joins the Board and feel free to 
reach out to her with comments, concerns and 
suggestions that will help us to collectively move W
-PHS forward.  
 
In addition to our monthly programs and regular 
work to advance the society, W-PHS will launch 
Phase II of its extensive fundraising campaign this 
year to continue the revitalization of historic Gates 
Hall.  Several years ago the society successfully 
completed Phase I, which funded from-the-ground-
up foundation work in the basement necessary to 
stabilize the structure.  Now the time has come to 
continue improvement and preservation efforts to 
protect and preserve the structural  and architectural 
integrity of this historic property that celebrates its 
195th birthday in 2020.  This is a shared 
responsibility, and members and friends of the 
Society, Gates Hall and the Gatesinger Company, 
Ltd. will receive information later this month 
regarding our broad appeal for the financial support 
of this project. 
 

Throughout the year, there will be a variety of 
fundraising efforts in which we hope you will 
participate, including the Society’s first ever Golf 
Classic on Monday, June 29, at Sodus Bay Heights 
Golf Club.  If you aren’t a golfer, worry not, 
because there will be many ways to be actively 
involved in ensuring the success our first annual 
tournament!  So, please reserve June 29 to either 
play, volunteer or join the group for dinner and 
entertainment at the end of the day.   
 
In addition to regular annual events such as 
Homecoming, the Community Garage Sale and the 
Moonlight Cemetery Tour, W-PHS will host its 
4th Home Tour on Saturday, September 12.  The 
2020 tour will showcase “Pultneyville Porches” on, 
or overlooking, the southern shore of beautiful Lake 
Ontario.  Save the date and stay tuned for details, 
and note that tickets will be available later in the 
year at www.w-phs.org 
 
Program Chair,  Dottie Holland, has been busy at 
work planning for another year of interesting and 
educational programming.   You will find a listing in 
this newsletter, and we hope to see you and your 
friends at our monthly programs throughout the 
year, which are free and open to the public.  
 
Throughout 2020, our outreach and communication 
efforts will continue to include a mix of social 
media, email blasts, our website and traditional 
communication tools.  Facebook has proven to be an 
effective communication tool for W-PHS, increasing 
our numbers from 329 last February to 901 at the 
end of December. While building greater awareness 
for the  society and sharing information and photos, 
we also learn things about the history of the area 
from comments contributed by others as it offers an 
opportunity to share information.  Many also often 
refer to our website at www.w-phs.org for general 
information and to become members online.   
 
(Continued on page 2) 

http://www.w-phs.org
http://www.w-phs.org
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(Continued from page 1) 

Later in January when the Gates Hall Revitalization 
Fundraising Campaign is launched, our website will 
feature fundraising information, a video and an online 
giving tool for donor convenience.  
 
Planning is well underway to expand our educational 
partnership with the Williamson Central School 
District.   Coordinated by Kim Garlock, W-PHS 
Education Liaison, the Society will again host the 4th 
Grade Walking Tour and expand efforts this school 
year to also include educational opportunities  for 
middle and high school students. 
 
As you can see,  2020 will be a very busy year for W-
PHS.   It will take many volunteers to continue day-to-
day and behind the scenes operations of the society 
and to successfully accomplish the activities 
mentioned.  If interested in volunteering for our 
special events, please contact Co-Chairs of our 1st 
Annual Golf Tournament, Rachel Peters at  (585) 750-
4259 or Kyle Bolinger at  (585) 491-4127; Home Tour 
Chair, Deb Parts at (585) 329-8442; or Kim Garlock, 
Educational Partnership Liaison at (585) 794-2135.   
 
What we do together today to make and preserve 
history is quite often taken for granted, and many 
never think of it as making history.  Our efforts as a 
group this year, and every year, are important and will 
someday be part of the history which helped to shape 
the future.  In 25, 50, 75 and 100 years from now, 
others will read about what we did in 2020, just as 
many of us read today what was documented years 
ago.  To that end, I encourage our members and 
friends of W-PHS to make history with us this year as 
we focus on our mission which is to gather and 
disseminate information concerning  the history of 
Town of Williamson and to care for the heritage assets 
and properties entrusted to us.    
 
Lastly, I would like to remind everyone that anyone 
can easily assist with documenting history by 
identifying subjects in photos by adding first, middle 
and last names, and including ages, dates and places 
on back of photos.   While so often missing, this basic 
information helps to better tell our stories years 
later.   While most often not intentional, there is 
nothing more frustrating than the absence of pertinent 
information when looking through photo albums of 
yesteryear! Sometimes it’s the simplest things that 
make a big difference, and we are all guilty of not 
taking the time to do this. 

 
Happy New Year to all . . . may the love of 
history continue to guide our efforts and keep W-
PHS moving forward in 2020. 

 
Regards, 
Nan 
Nanette Peters Hance, President 
Williamson-Pultneyville  
Historical Society 
 
 
 

Thank You to the Hoffman Foundation 
 

W-PHS was awarded a grant of $1,000 from the 
Hoffman Foundation for a scanner. As technology 
has advanced, a scanner will be beneficial in 
preserving and safeguarding documents.  Through 
scanning, the Society will be able to search and 
view information without actually touching the 
fragile objects that are in the Archives, such as 
newspaper articles, documents and photographs. 
 
Thank you to the Hoffman Foundation for this 
award. 
 
 
 

Thank You . . . . 
 
Perry and Dottie Howland for their donation in 
honor of Nan Hance for her work as President 
 
The Brewer Family for their donation thanking 
W-PHS for the interest the historical society took 
in their family history in Pultneyville  
 
The Pultneyville Coffee & Deli for a donation to 
W-PHS 
 
Peter and Mibb Browne for a donation to W-PHS 
 
Joe Kozloski and Linda Perkins for a donation 
thanking W-PHS for opening the House for 
members of their car club 
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Introducing Florence Doyle 
2020 W-PHS Vice President  

 
As we begin 2020, it is a new year for the Williamson-
Pultneyville Historical Society to continue the mission 
“to gather and disseminate information concerning the 
history of the town of Williamson, Wayne County, 
New York, in general and the unincorporated hamlet 
of Pultneyville in particular.” 
 
For me personally, it is a great honor in 2020 to serve 
the Society as Vice President.  I look forward to 
collaborating with members of the Society and the 
community at large.  The Society has so many exciting 
initiatives in progress that will enrich the legacy we 
leave future generations about the history of our 
community.  I have a love of history and believe that 
we need to tell the stories of yesteryear, preserve the 
stories of today, and help create the stories that will be 
the next chapter.  
 
For those of you who do not know me, I have resided 
in the Ontario/Williamson/Pultneyville area for 47 
years.  I attended Williamson Central School through 
sixth grade and graduated from Wayne Central.  My 
career took me to Minnesota, Pennsylvania and 
Michigan for 14 years.  In 2012, my husband and I 
built our home about 1.5 miles outside of Pultneyville.  
We have one son. He and his wife, along with their 
three boys, live in Hong Kong. 
 
My career was focused on the healthcare supply chain 
with over three decades of experience and executive-
level leadership.  This experience included 
administration, strategic planning, merger 
consolidation, contracting, and logistics, information 
systems.  I served as Vice President Supply Chain for 
large multi-state healthcare systems, Chair Division of 
Materials Management at the Mayo Clinic and 26 
years in various leadership positions at Rochester 
General Health System.   
 
I earned an MBA from the Rochester Institute of 
Technology.  Currently, I serve Advent House 
(community home for terminally ill individuals in 
Fairport, NY) as a Member of the Dinner Dance & 
Auction Fundraiser Committee, 2017, 2018, 2019, 
2020.  I am also a member of St. Mary’s of the Lake, 
where I provide service to Martha Ministry. 
 

Please take the time to introduce yourself and let 
me know your thoughts and vision on the future 
of  W-PHS.  Together as a Society we can vision, 
plan, build and realize the gift of history!  Happy 
New Year! 
 

Florence Doyle 

Vice President 
 
 

Wayne Historians Organization (WHO)  
Historic Sites Database Available to All 

 
Have you checked out the variety and diversity of 
historic sites that are listed in the Wayne 
Historians Organization (WHO) historic sites 
database? Looking for a daytrip or searching out a 
specific church or other historic structure, the 
WHO historic sites database is one resource you 
should consider.  
 
To visit the Wayne Historians’ Organization 
database, go to: www.waynehistorians.org/Places/  
 
All municipalities in Wayne County, as well as 
Williamson, have multiple entries that are 
searchable by categories, such are architecture, 
social, religious or educational institutions, 
museums and historians, among others. Much 
time and efforts has gone into entering the over 
1000 sites found throughout Wayne County. 
Many of the sites currently listed also contain 
photos, GPS coordinates and historical narratives.  
 
If you know of a site in Williamson that you think 
should be listed, don't hesitate to contact 
Williamson Town Historian Perry Howland at: 
townhistorian@towilliamson.com or WHO 
historic sites database coordinator Jim Paprocki 
at: contact@waynehistorians.org.  
 
And if you come across an entry that you feel or 
know is incorrect or not factual, please contact 
either Perry or Jim as well. As many of the sites 
and locations are privately owned, we ask that 
you respect this privacy and view the sites from 
the road or right-of-way but remain off private 
property.  

http://www.waynehistorians.org/Places/
mailto:townhistorian@towilliamson.com
mailto:contact@waynehistorians.org
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February 5—Dutch Dinner, 6:30 p.m., Pultneyville 
Reformed Church 
 
March 4—History of Williamson Fire Co. 7 p.m., 
Williamson Fire Co., presented by John Manahan 
 
April 1—Greater Williamson Women's History 
Month, 7 p.m., Gates Hall 
 
June 29—First Annual W-PHS Golf Tournament, 
Sodus Bay Heights Golf Club 

Upcoming Programs and Events 

 

February Program 
 
For a number of years now the Williamson-Pultneyville Historical Society 
has honored the area's Dutch settlers with a Dutch Dinner.  It will be no 
different this year as we join together February 5 at 6:30 PM in the dining 
hall of Pultneyville Reformed Church.  Please bring a dish to pass (Dutch 
or non), table service AND NEW THIS YEAR a bit of Dutch trivia or 
information.  After dinner, we will share these and hopefully broaden our 
knowledge and enjoy a laugh or two.  The public, as always, is invited to 
join the society as it kicks off the 2020 season!  
 
Dottie Howland 
Program Chair 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

August 5—W-PHS annual picnic, 6:30 p.m., 
Pultneyville Yacht Club. 
 
September 12—W-PHS Home Tour 
 
November 4—Harvest Dinner and Annual Meeting, 
6:30 p.m.,  Pultneyville Reformed Church 
 
 

Volunteer of the Year 

Dottie Howland received the Volunteer of 
the Year award for 2019.  Dottie has been 
the W-PHS Program Chair for three years.  
She will continue to bring informative and 
historically significant programs to 
members and the public in 2020. 
 

Congratulations to Dottie! 
President Nan Hance presents 

Dottie Howland with the 

Volunteer of the Year award. 
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Notes from Dottie Howland, 2020 Program Chair     
 
First of all, thank you to the W-PHS board for honoring me with the 2019 Volunteer of the Year award.  It 
is great to receive an award for something you love to do.  Thank you! 
 
As I enter into my fourth year as program chair, I would like to outline my criteria for the yearly 
programs.  By the end of the year these criteria should be met: 
   Each program has a local topic. 
 All three parts of the Greater Williamson community (Williamson, East Williamson and Pultneyville) 

have been included. 
 Residents from the Greater Williamson community have taken part in various programs. 
 Programs have been held in various Greater Williamson community locations. 
 

2020 W-PHS Programs 
    February 5   - Dutch Dinner, 6:30 PM at Pultneyville Reformed Church 
    March 4       - History of Williamson Fire Co. 7 PM at Williamson Fire Co., presented by John Manahan 
    April 1         - Greater Williamson Women's History Month, 7 PM at Gates Hall 
    August 5      - Annual Picnic, 6:30 p.m. at the Pultneyville Yacht Club.  There will be a short program on  
                          the 75th Anniversary of the club in 2019. 
    November 4 -Harvest Dinner and Annual Meeting, 6:30 PM at Pultneyville Reformed Church 
 
The following programs topics have been set—date, time and location to be determined: 
    A Walking Tour and a Virtual Tour of East Williamson 
    A History of the Newspaper in the Greater Williamson Community 
    Christmas Potpourri 4 
 

WATCH FOR FURTHER INFORMATION ON THESE PROGRAMS 
 

Dottie Howland 
Program Chair 
 

Recap of November 6 Harvest Dinner and Annual Meeting 

There was no disappointment when it came to the food served at the November Harvest Dinner in the 
dining room of the Pultneyville Reformed Church.  Adding to the delicious meal was an ongoing picture 
show of 2019 W-PHS activities.  The stars of the YouTHeatre November production gave a preview of 
their upcoming show followed by the annual meeting conducted by President Nan Hance. 
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Recap of December 4 Christmas Potpourri 3 

Christmas and children go together and what better way to begin Christmas Potpourri 3 then to have the 
children fill wooden shoes with hay and carrots for Sinterklaas' horse.  As the children (and the adults) 
waited for Sinterklaas to exchange the hay and carrots with candy, an evening of words and music was 
presented by Town Clerk Sue Brennessel, Town Justice Deb Stritzel, longtime Williamson resident Liz 
Minier, Town Historian Perry Howland and local musicians Catalina Wooldridge and Jon 
Wright.  Interspersed throughout the evening was Dan Montondo leading both young and old in Christmas 
songs and carols.  W-PHS member Linda Perkins closed the evening by reading the storybook, Rudolph, 
the Red-Nosed Reindeer.  Toward the end of the evening Sinterklaas did not disappoint the children and 
returned the wooden shoes with candy.  Finally refreshments, thanks to Betty Morley and helpers, were 
enjoyed and gifts were collected for the Come-Unity Center. 
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SAVE THE DATE 

 

 

 

 
 
WHAT:   1st Annual  
 
W-PHS GOLF CLASSIC  
A tournament to benefit the revitalization of 
Historic Gates Hall in Pultneyville, NY . . . the 
oldest small active community theatre in 
continuous operation in the Nation.  
 
WHEN:   Monday, JUNE 29, 2020 
Registration:  11:30am  
Tournament:  1pm  
 
WHERE:  Sodus Bay Heights Golf Club 
7030 Bayview Drive 
Sodus Point, NY 14555 
 
 
 
 
Details to follow in the March Newsletter and 
will also be available in March at  
www.w-phs.org. 
 
To Volunteer to be on the Committee or the day 
of event, please contact: 
 
Rachel Peters, Co-Chair 
585.750.4259 
Roman.rachel@gmail.com  
 
 
Kyle Bolinger, Co-Chair 
585.491.4127  
Kyle.bolinger@lechase.com 
 

 

Sponsored by  

the Williamson-Pultneyville Historical Society 

Trolley Storage Needed! 

Storage for the trolley is still needed. If 
anyone has a place to keep the trolley safe  
from the weather, please let us know. 
 
The trolley dimensions are:  
10 feet high, 17 feet long and 8 feet wide  
 
You can leave a 
message at 
315.589.9892.  
 
Thank you!  
 

Pultneyville Illumination 2019 

                                                 Photos by Peter Parts 

http://www.w-phs.org
mailto:Roman.rachel@gmail.com
mailto:Kyle.bolinger@lechase.com
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Membership News 
 
Happy New Year everybody!  Membership continues 
to grow. We are beginning 2020 with 159 members 
(118 individual memberships and 41 business 
memberships).    
 
We need your help as we begin 2020.  It is important 
that we reach out to many more families in the Town 
of Williamson.  We know that in today’s fast-paced 
world family members are busy pursuing careers, 
furthering their education, attending their children’s 
activities, and trying to squeeze in a social life.  So, it 
is understandable to hear, I just don’t have time to 
actively volunteer in an organization.   Membership 
does not require attending meetings or serving on 
committees.  Memberships support the goal to 
preserve our history, whether its cataloging archives; 
maintaining historic landmarks like Gates Hall; 
providing historic programs; and so much more.  So, 
please continue speaking to friends, neighbors and 
family members about the importance of supporting W
-PHS.  Additionally, if you have any suggestions on 
how we can reach more people, we would love to hear 
from you.  Please give us a call at 315-904-4220 or 
stop by to chat with us at 4187 Foxwood Drive in 
Pultneyville.  We would love to talk with you! 
 
Membership renewals are continuing to come in.  We 
had fun doing our three monthly drawing from 
membership renewals.   
 

 
Thank you to Prodromos Konstantinou and Nan 
Kent for their gift card donations and thank you 
everybody for your membership renewals!  
 
We recently sent out reminders for 2020 
membership dues renewals.  58% of our 
membership have renewed their 2020 
memberships as of January 1.  Ideally, we would 
like that percentage to be 100.  Operating costs for 
Gates Hall and the Historical Society House are 
still billed and must be paid.  Our dues cover 
those operating expenses.  If you are unsure 
whether you have sent your membership renewal 
in, PLEASE email us at kmccaig@gmail.com and 
we can very quickly let you know.  Thank you! 
 
We would like to welcome new members for 
2020:   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Membership Chairs 
Jim & Kathy McCaig 
kmccaig@gmail.com  
or james.mccaig@gmail.com 
315-904-4220 
 
 

October Winners 
Lou & Darlene Martino 
**Gift card donated by Konstantinou’s 
Restaurant & Brick Oven Sports Bar and Liquor 
Store** 
 
November Winners  
Dan & Diane Montondo  
**Gift card donated by the Pultneyville Deli 
Company** 
    
Peter & Deb Parts  
**Gift card donated by for Konstantinou’s 
Restaurant and Brick Oven Sports Bar** 
 
December Winners 
John & Kim Garlock  
**Gift card donated by Konstantinou’s Liquor** 

Welcome New Members…. 

Kyle & Jessica Bolinger 
Peter & Mibb Browne 
Tom & Marie Crane 

Stephen Dunning 
Frank and Elena Mikie LaPlaca 

Adam & Rachel Peters 
Gary & Elizabeth Prodrick 

Julian Ruiz 
Michael & Margaret Williams 

Membership 

Sign Up Today! 

WINNERS 

mailto:kmccaig@gmail.com
mailto:kmccaig@gmail.com
mailto:james.mccaig@gmail.com
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Fort Ontario Conference—April 2020 
 
Many of you may know, but some of you may not know, that the only Holocaust survivor camp in the 
United States was located on Federal Property in Oswego. The Safe Haven Holocaust Survivor Emergency 
Refugee Shelter was located just outside the gates of Fort Ontario. 
 
The established quotas for European Jews had already been exceeded by the summer of 1944, so when a 
refugee ship arrived in New York Harbor the instructions were to turn it away. 
 
I don’t recall all the intrigue and dealing, however, President Roosevelt was able to strike a deal that 
allowed them to land in New York. The deal included an agreement that the refugees would leave as soon 
as the war was over. 
 

 
The Safe Haven Refugee 
Emergency Shelter is now a 
museum and the story is 
amazing. The 2020 Fort Ontario 
Conference this year will focus 
exclusively on “Save Haven.” 
The Conference is April 25 – 
26, 2020. 
 
 
I recommend this conference. It 
is always excellent and also 
over-subscribed (sold out). 
 
Peter Evans, Historian 
Office of the County Historian 
 
 
 
 
 
The Registration form for the 
conference is on the following 
page. 
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The mission of the Williamson-Pultneyville Historical Society is to nurture and share the history of the township of 
Williamson through preserving and protecting select historic structures, landmarks, objects and written materials that 
reflect the unique heritage of this community. 

F ormed in 1964 and chartered in 1971, the Williamson-
Pultneyville Historical Society has as its mission to nurture and 

share the history of the Township of Williamson through preserving 
and protecting select historic structures, landmarks, objects and 
written materials that reflect the unique heritage of this community. 
 
The Society is located in a landmark dwelling known as the 
Auchampaugh home at 4130 Mill St. This house was built for Harvey 
Auchampaugh about 1858 by Russell Cole, a local blacksmith and 
builder. Auchampaugh was a prominent businessman in the hamlet, a 
harness maker, drugstore proprietor and Postmaster for several years.  
 
Rooms in the home contain exhibits, archived information, a gift shop and business office. The Society 
House is regularly open the third weekend in June through the first weekend in October, Friday through 
Sunday, 1-4 p.m., by appointment and throughout Homecoming weekend and during the Annual 
Community Garage Sale. 
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W-PHS Board Meetings Information and Program/Event Cancellation Policy  
 

W-PHS Board meetings are scheduled to be held at the W-PHS House at 4130 Mill Street, Pultneyville at 7 
p.m. Any W-PHS member in good standing may attend on a non-voting basis and can request to be placed 
on the agenda for a specific purpose related to the Society.  
 
The W-PHS Board meetings/program/event cancellation policy:  From time to time there may be a need to 
cancel a program, event or meeting  because of weather. 

Cancellation Criteria:  Schools are closed and/or after school events are cancelled due to weather 
(Williamson/Wayne County).  W-PHS Programs/Events will be cancelled by the Program Chair. 

Communication:  The Program Chair will notify the President/Vice President and Communications Chair.  
The Communications Chair will disseminate the information to the website and social media coordinators.  
The Program Chair will notify the presenters of the event.  The Program Chair will reschedule the program 
(if possible) and the Communications Chair will disseminate the rescheduled time and date when it is 
available.   The President/Vice President will ensure the procedure is followed. 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
  
 

W-PHS Board Meetings 2020 
January 27 
February 24 
March 30 
April 27 
May 18 
June 22 
August 31 
September 28 
October 26 
November 23 



On the web: www.w-phs.org 

phone: 315.589.9892 

Williamson Pultneyville Historical Society 

4130 Mill Street, PO Box 92, Pultneyville, NY 14538 

WILLIAMSO-PULTNEYVILLE HISTORICAL SOCIETY 

W-PHS Officers 
Officers 
President   Nanette Hance  president@w-phs.org 
Vice President   Florence Doyle  fdoyle0407@gmail.com 
Treasurer   Debra Parts   debrap@peterparts.com 
Recording Secretary  Jackie Walker  jw4cats@aol.com 
Corresponding Secretary  Linda Perkins  perkinsl@rochester.rr.com 
 

Standing Committee Chairs & Key Personnel 
 

Nominating Chair      Cheryl Kline  cherylnp@aol.com 
 
Membership Chairs Jim & Kathy McCaig      kmccaig@gmail.com 
  
Program Chair Dottie Howland      peridot@rakedsouthgarden.com 
 
Communications Chair Sandra Zeman                  szeman001@rochester.rr.com 
    Newsletter Editor Sandra Zeman   szeman001@rochester.rr.com 
    Press Releases  Ann Anthony   amanthony67@gmail.com 
    Publicity  Kelly Klaritch   kklaritch@gmail.com 
    Social Media  Charlotte Buehler   ckbuehler@icloud.com 
    Website Coordinator Amy VanPatten Begy    amy@itclix.net 
 
Audit Chair  TBD 
Finance Chair   Debra Parts   debrap@peterparts.com 
Property Chair    David Frohlich  dfrohlic@rochester.rr.com 
Exhibits Chair  Sue-Jane Evans  sjkevans@mail.com 
Grounds  Lynda Parmelee  susser1@yahoo.com  
Town Historian/W-PHS Liaison Perry Howland  peridot@rakedsouthgarden.com 
Education Liaison  Kim Garlock  kgarlock@aol.com 
Collections  Mgmt. Chair  Lenore Youngman   LLYoungman@aol.com 
            Archive Project Leaders  Irene Bierer  ibierer@rochester.rr.com 
   Cheryl Kline  cherylnp@aol.com 
   Dan Montondo   dan.montondo@rochester.rr.com 
Office   Jackie Walker   jw4cats@aol.com 
Hospitality   Betty Morley  bettymorley1@gmail.com 
 
Homecoming Open Air Market  Nanette Hance  president@w-phs.org 
 Vendors  Kelly Klaritch  kklaritch@gmail.com 
 
Oral History Project Leader Laraine Frohlich  dfrohlic@rochester.rr.com 
House Supplies  David & Laraine Frohlich  dfrohlic@rochester.rr.com 
Grants   Sandra Zeman szeman001@rochester.rr.com 
4th Grade Walking Tour Chairs         TBD  
Cemetery Tour Chair  Kathy Fedick     kathyfedick@gmail.com 
Gift Shop             Toni Bailer        tbailer@rochester.rr.com         
Garage Sale Chair       
 Garage Sale Coordinator Linda Perkins perkinsl@rochester.rr.com 
Gates Hall Fundraising Chair Cheryl Kline     cherylnp@aol.com 
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